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On 14th July we had an air raid for two hours. And 

then we found out that they were missiles sent to 

Vinnitsa. The city downtown was bombed, and 

many civilians died. Our blessed families in 

Vinnitsa were okay, but their house was shaking 

and they could see explosions from the window. 

The life of our community in Western Ukraine in 

July was very active. Our young members were 

doing witnessing, holding a 7-day Divine Principle 

workshop for two guests, and working with three 

actionizers who came to stay with us. They also 

went for a hiking challenge with guests for three 

days in the beautiful Carpathian Mountains. 

We were also volunteering at a goat farm, weaving 

protective nets for the army, helping neighbors 

with haymaking, and doing farming together. 

Thanks to our fertile Ukrainian land, we were able 

to harvest a large crop of cucumbers and zucchini 

and made kimchi out of them for everyone. 

Preparing for the winter, we canned cucumbers and 

cooked apple jam. 

Celebrating together holidays 32nd 7.1 Jeol and 

26th 7.8 Jeol, we felt grateful that despite the physical distances that the war created between us, the 

online world helped us to meet this Holy Day together. 

Thanks to the donation of WFWP in the UK we were able to hold a beautiful program for ten second-

generation kids of 13+, who stayed in Ukraine and became internally displaced. Except for the actionizing 

program with fundraising and 

witnessing, the children could enjoy nice outdoor activities, going to the cinema and visiting the beautiful 

City of Lviv. 

Thank you for all your support and prayers! 

WFWP Ukraine Chapter Leader 


